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 A Partial Update on the Dreamland Villa Community Surveys
by Lane Allen

The response to the Dreamland Villa Community 
Survey has been very good.  We have received 
between 800 and 900 responses with some still 
coming in.  It’s not too late to get yours in.  If 
you have misplaced it or left it in Arizona, call 
the offi ce and they can email you one or send 
you one.  We need all the input we can get.

Please don’t think they are being ignored or 
not being used.  I have them all here in Minnesota 
and am compiling them into a worksheet that 
can be used to answer your questions, concerns, 
wants, etc.  This process will be completed by this 
fall and will be communicated at the November 11 
general meeting.  In the meantime, let me answer 
a few of the questions and comments I have seen 
through the fi rst 300 surveys I have compiled.  

What is a 55 overlay?  The 55 overlay is what makes 
Dreamland Villa a senior housing area.  To remain a 55 and 
over community, someone have to maintain the records and 
fi le the reports annually with the government.  The reports 
are fi led with Maricopa County who has been assigned the 
task of overseeing this by the Federal Government.  This is 

by no means a simple, cheap task, and the Dreamland 
Villa Community Club (DVCC) has been assigned 

this task by the county.  DVCC bears the cost of 
this process for the benefi t of the community as 
a whole, not just the members.   Without DVCC 
there would be no one to maintain the overlay.

Do the winter residents have to pay dues 
for the whole year or are they discounted?  
Yes, all members have to pay for the entire 
year, not just when they are here.  The above 
mentioned overlay has to be maintained the 
entire year as well as all of the facilities.  

While activity and offi ce hours are reduced 
during the summer months, most things are still in 

use and available.
Why can’t I pay for what I use like the city pools, 

etc., not the entire annual amount?  Pools, recreational 
buildings, meeting rooms, etc. are never supported by user 
fees only.  If they were, the rates would have to be prohibitive.  
All city pools, buildings and facilities are paid for through 
your property taxes.  You have no DVCC property tax, only 
your dues.  Every other housing community in Mesa also 

pays dues for the support of their facilities.  DVCC is by far 
the cheapest as far as dues or would be taxes are concerned.

My neighbor’s yard is full of weeds, why don’t you do 
something about it?  Dreamland Villa Community attempted 
to become a Home Owners Association (HOA) a few years 
ago.  It was defeated in the courts by a few homeowners.  For 
a couple of years DVCC acted as a HOA, and we were able 
address items such as weeds, cars parked in the front yards, 
trash everywhere, etc.  but we lost that authority.  Now going 
to the county is your only alternative.

I still work and nothing is open at night or on weekends.  
This is a concern that is being looked into.  While there are 
many activities in the evening and the pools are open, the 
offi ce is never open.  This issue will be addressed in some 
manner this fall.  If there is an activity that you want to 
happen in the evening, facilities are available for you to use 
and to organize an event.

There have been many good ideas and suggestions offered 
as well as many legitimate concerns.  When the report is 
fi nished all the surveys will be available in the offi ce except 
for those who identifi ed themselves and wish to remain 
anonymous.

 Fourth Important Notice 
to All Residents

by Patty Thorpe
Again, I want to remind you of our meeting scheduled for all residents 

on November 11, 2014, at 2:00 PM at Farnsworth Hall.  We will discuss 
many interesting issues and are adding new topics every month which 
the Board feels will be important to all of you.  We will also have a 
question and answer time frame.  Please mark your calendars!

November 18, 2014, at 2:00 PM is another important meeting for 
all members to attend at Farnsworth Hall.  We will be voting on many 
issues that could affect you.  Please do not miss this meeting.

Summer Potluck Continues in August at 
Read Hall

by Hazel Dubbs & Charles Dubbs
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 Notary Services
by Patty Thorpe

Country Club Amenities with 
Back Home Friendliness.

by Ralph Shirey
Dreamland Villa Community is a well-

established 55+ Senior Community in the East 
Valley with a club facility, Dreamland Villa 
Community Club.   Dreamland Villa is close 
to malls, medical facilities, shopping, city 
library, city parks, Mesa Phoenix Gateway 
airport and the I-60 and 202 freeways. The 
community is only ten to fi fteen minutes 
from the Salt River Recreation area, only a 
twenty to thirty minutes’ drive to Saguaro 
Lake boating, fi shing and picnic recreation 
area, minutes away from county parks and 
great trail heads in the Tonto National Park. 

Membership in the Club includes access to 
these listed amenities, computer club, pickle 
ball courts, bocceball courts, horse shoe 
courts, shuffl eboard courts, billiard room 
with table tennis and dart board, exercise 
room with tread mills, exercycles, elliptical 
machine and three station weight machine, 
fi ne arts room, library, ceramics shop, fully 
equipped wood shop, lapidary shop, pools 
at two locations, hot tubs, therapy pool, card 
groups, hiking club, nationally recognized 
nature trail for hiking, a large hall and band 

shell for dancing, variety shows, parties, 
potlucks, coffee socials, club activities, 
Maricopa Sheriff’s Posse substation and a 
restaurant on site.  Country club amenities 
with back home friendliness. 

The community offers clean and quite 
streets, friendly neighbors, no HOA fees, 
Maricopa county 55+ overlay zoning rules 
and regulations apply, The club is a not 
for profi t corporation and supported by the 
membership dues and contributions. With 
the exception of a paid offi ce staff and the 
maintenance workers the club is operated by 
volunteers. An elected Board of Directors 
oversees the operations of the club and 
maintains compliance to the established club 
by-laws, policy and procedures. The fact 
that the Club membership is available to all 
Dreamland Villa Community residents for a 
very reasonable annual fee makes the club 
a great asset to each and every home owner 
and resident.

Dreamland Villa, a community where 
retirement dreams come true and Dreamland 
Villa Community Club, country club 
amenities with back home friendliness. 

The “Best Cooks” must live in 
Dreamland Villa. The summer 
evenings have been great as we’ve 
share food and conversation. We 
invite you; actually we encourage 
you to join us for summer  potluck.  
Our goal for July was 60 in 
attendance, but of course I can’t 
report whether we made our goal. 
We are looking forward to having 

a great attendance for Thursday, 
August 21st.

Remember we meet at Read 
Hall and share our meal at 6:00 
PM.  Come a little early as we start 
at 6:00 PM. Bring a dish to share, 
your own table service and a smile!  
Beverage will be provided. 

We look forward to seeing you 
Thursday, August 21st. 

Notary services will be provided 
at the Dreamland Villa Library the 
second and fourth Wednesdays 
of the month from 10:00 AM 
to 12:00 Noon.  Please ask for 
Barbara Thacker. These services 
will be free to all members of the 
Dreamland Villa Community 
Club and a $ 3.00 fee for non-
members.  

If emergency services are 
required outside the designated 
time frame, you may call the 
offi ce at 480-832-3461 to 

schedule an appointment with 
Barbara Thacker between the 
hours of 10:00 AM – 4:00 PM.  
No services will be provided on 
weekends and holidays.
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Barbara Miller: Editor

A monthly newspaper produced by the Dreamland Villa 
Community Club and distributed to all the residents of the Villa.

President - Patty Thorpe

Vice President - Harry Cole

Secretary - Carol Cooper

Treasurer - Lane Allen

Asst. Treasurer-Sara D’Spain

(The Dreamland Villa Community Club reserves the right to 
reject any advertising.)

Letters to the Editor

Letters will be accepted from active members of DVC 
Club. Please be as brief as possible and avoid controversial 
political or religious matters. DVC Club reserves the right to 
reject any article. All letters must be signed and please use 
only one side of the paper.

- Editor

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is provided to the community 
by Miller Media Services at no cost to the DVC Club or 
residents through the support of its advertisers. Due to the 
limited amount of available space, all submitted material 
maybe edited or omitted as deemed necessary by the publisher 
and community representatives.

For advertising information call Miller Media Services
Tel (480) 361-4431• Fax (480) 347-9167

ads@millermediaservices.com

 The President’s Message
by Patty Thorpe

I would like to address the 
reasons why the Board decided to 
change the name of Farnsworth 
Hall.  The Board felt that due to 
the fact that Mr. and Mrs. Ross 
Farnsworth had passed and the 
Farnsworth children seemed not to 
care in continuing keeping the golf 
course as a part of Dreamland Villa 
Community Club and were willing 
to change the golf course into a 
crowded community of homes with 

families with children right in the middle of a 55 year and older 
club, that perhaps it was time to change the name of Farnsworth 
Hall.  Ross Farnsworth chose the name of Dreamland Villa 
Community Club so we honor in keeping alive Ross’s dream 
for this community.  His children have not!   This is why we 
felt that the name of Farnsworth Hall should be changed while 
keeping the Dreamland Villa Community Club retained in a 
new name.  I do feel that perhaps the Board, and I as President, 
did not take into consideration that some members of the club 
may have had strong feelings regarding this change.  For that I 
apologize.  I will discuss this with the Board in October

In the June Citizen it was suggested that if anyone wanted 
to suggest a different name other than what was suggested 

in the article, they could go to the offi ce, pick up a form 
and submit their idea by July 1st.  The Board will discuss 
any suggestions you may have at the October 7, 2014, Study 
Session.  No decision will be made at this time.

Now I would like to address another issue that is disturbing 
to me.  I received a letter a couple of weeks ago and I believe 
every Board member received the same letter.  The topic of 
the letter was in regard to changing the name of Farnsworth 
Hall.  The writer indicated fi ve things he or she felt the board 
handled incorrectly.  However the writer who took the time 
to write the letter, mail it to all Board members didn’t bother 
to sign the letter.  Communication is a two way street.  If 
you want the Board to communicate with you, you also need 
to communicate with the Board.   I personally am always 
willing to listen to anyone who wishes to speak with me on 
any topic regarding Dreamland Villa Community Club.  My 
phone number is 608-843-3871.

I have successfully had my right knee replaced on June 
23, 2014, and am getting along very well.  I am now walking 
with my cane versus my walker as of July 8, 2014.  My 
doctor said I am well on my way to recovery to return to 
Dreamland Villa in mid September.  

I hope wherever you are you are having a great summer 
and having fun times with family and friends.

See you around the Villa soon!

 From the Desk
by Jackie Young

Summer greetings!  Things have 
really slowed down to a snail’s pace 
as the summer’s heat wears on. June’s 
Read Hall Pool Party was a huge 
success!  I received so many kind 
comments and encouragement from 
the attendees.  I’d like to thank all 
the volunteers who made the evening 
possible.  We have decided to host a 
fi rst ever Dive-In.  What is a dive-in?  
Well, it’s a combination drive-in and 
swimming pool. The concept has been 
a hit, or should I say splash, at all the 
resorts in the area. We will be having 
this event at Read Pool on Friday, 
August 8th.  Bring your towel and inner 
tube and watch the movie from the 
comfort of the pool or sit deck side if 

you prefer. We will also be selling hot 
dogs, chips, and soda.  Hope to see you 
there!

I hope everyone is marking their 
calendars and planning to attend the 
General Meeting at Farnsworth 
Hall on November 11th.  There is 
a lot to discuss and, I’m sorry 
to say, a lot of misconceptions 
and rumors going around. 
The Board is doing their 
part by trying to keep 
everyone informed 
and involved.  Now as 
residents of  DVCC, 
let’s do our part by 
attending the meetings.

We hope to see you 

at some of the other summer activities 
going on such as the monthly potluck 
and line dancing on Tuesday nights.      
Stay cool…..
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News from the 
Librarian’s Desk

by Margie Gilbert
Greetings to you from the staff of the Dreamland Villa 

Community Club Library. We are here to provide you with 
the opportunity to relax and enjoy the world through the use 
of the printed word.  We also offer a free cup of coffee and a 
cool place to browse and visit.  There is nothing fi ner than a 
good book, a tall glass of your favorite iced beverage and a 
comfy chair.  While you watch the dust clouds roll through 
the valley and escape the oppressive summer heat, you can 
roam the world and learn with a good book for company.

Our summer hours remain in effect until the fi rst week of 
September.  Our current due date is also in September so you 
have plenty of opportunity to take a few good books with you 
up to the mountains or beyond.  Remember…Wednesday 
mornings from 10:00 AM until Noon and the fi rst and third 
Saturday of the month from 10:00 AM until noon.  

If you have questions or a book you would like us to 
acquire, be sure and ask one of the friendly volunteers who 
staff our library.  We are always glad to help and are open to 
suggestions about our layout and the books we have on our 
shelves.

Be sure and check out our “for sale” shelves in the front 
of the library.  Besides books, we have puzzles, magazines 
and videos.  Check out our new acquisitions as well as the 
books farther back.  We have an amazing collection of both 
westerns and mysteries.  If you don’t know where to look, 
just ask.  We’ll give you a tour if you need one.

Stay safe in this heat. Please do your yard work early in the 
day, drink lots of water and have a siesta.  As a reminder, the 
heat is really hard on glue, particularly the glue used in the 
bindings of the paperbacks.  Please don’t bake them  in the 
back windows of your car! 

Citizen Book Review
by Margie Gilbert

Second Watch by J.A. Jance
J.P. Beaumont, J.A. Jance’s Seattle Homicide Detective, 

has fi nally accepted the fact that he needs new knees. In 
this novel he gets them, both at once.  What happens 
when this old homicide detective is under the infl uence 
of pain killers as he lays in the hospital recovering? Beau 
has visions, fl ash backs, hallucinations, nightmares, bad 
dreams, and more.  

The fi rst dream or hallucination takes Beau back to his 
early days with the Seattle Police Department as a patrol 
offi cer.  He and his partner, Rory (Mac) MacPherson, are 
called out to check on the discovery of a body some boys 
found in a barrel.  Frankie and Donnie Dodd had been 
playing around where they shouldn’t have been and are 
afraid of what mom might do if she found out where they 
were. 

A few days later Beau is elevated to the position 
of Detective. His partner, Rory, is transferred to the 
Motorcycle division where he has wanted to work for 
some time. The body of the young blond woman with red 
nail polish impressed the young cop and came fl oating into 
Beau’s dreams so many years later in the hospital. He had 
promised Monica Wellington’s mother that he would fi nd 
her killer but more than 35 years later the case remained 
unsolved.

Every time Beau falls asleep more visitors from his 
past occur and as he wanders through this drug induced 
dreamland Beau feels a vast array of emotions. Most of 
the dreams are fl eeting and the effects don’t linger, but 
some of them do.

Another dreamland visitor that lingers goes even farther 
back in his life. “Lennie D.” Beau’s Lieutenant while 
he was in Viet Nam made a visit to his hospital room 
with a deck of cards.  Lennie had been instrumental in 
saving Beau’s life while in Viet Nam.  In their dreamed 
conversation Lennie says “I never got to tell her good-
bye.”

As Beau recovers and the need for pain relief lessens, he 
begins thinking in depth about these two dreams. Restless 
and in need of something to do he takes action. Mel 
Soames, Beau’s wife, is heavily involved with an out of 
town investigation of her own and some days is unable to 
get home at night. Beau hires a nurse and gets himself out 
of the hospital and goes home where he can begin work.  

Re-opening the case of Monica Wellington reveals a 
bunch of surprises. Beau fi nds out why he and Rory so 
suddenly received their promotions.  He also discovers 
missing documents in the case and in the end, after putting 
many miles on with his nurse as driver, solves the mystery.

A guilty conscience nudges Beau into looking for Lennie 
D.’s sweetheart with a message and keepsakes he wants 
to share with her.  Be sure and read “The Story Behind 
Second Watch” at the end of the book, as it explains so 
much.

 Easy Cooking
by Carol Taylor

Gazpacho
An old Spanish dish with a hundred variations, gazpacho is a cold soup that seems like a salad because it is made of 

fresh vegetables.
3 lbs tomatoes, peeled and cut up (6 cups)
1 cup peeled, chopped tomatoes
1  onion cut in chunks
½ cup fi nely chopped onions
½ cup green pepper chunks
½ cup fi nely chopped green pepper
½ cup cucumber chunks
½ cup fi nely chopped cucumber
2 cups tomato juice
1  clove garlic, minced
 garlic croutons (croutons made of dry bread hold their shape best.)
½ tsp ground cumin (I left this out)
1 TBSP salt
 freshly ground black pepper
¼ cup olive oil
¼ cup  white wine vinegar
Combine tomatoes, onion, green pepper, and cucumber chunks and puree in a blender or food mill until smooth.  

Transfer mixture to a large bowl or tureen and stir until well mixed and smooth.  Add tomato juice, garlic, cumin, salt, and 
pepper.  Cover and chill.  Before serving, stir in the oil and vinegar.  Pass the fi nely chopped vegetable garnishes and garlic 
croutons so that each guest can add some of each to his/her soup bowl.  THIS IS DELICIOUS!

 In and Around the Villa
by Mary Anne Glauner

August is commonly referred to as the “dog days of 
summer” and thought to be a time when due to the heat that 
dogs would be rabid or mad.  The Romans referred to the 
dog days as dies caniculares and associated the hot weather 
with the star Sirius.  They considered Sirius to be the Dog 
Star because it is the brightest star in the constellation Canis 
Major (Large Dog).  Sirius is also the brightest star in the 
night sky.  The term Dog Days was used earlier by the 
Greeks, Aristole’s Physics.

The Dog Days originally were the days when Sirius rose 
just before or at the same time as the sun which is no longer 
true, owing to precession of the equinoxes.  The Romans 
sacrifi ced a red dog in April to appease the rage of Sirius, 
believing that the star was the cause of the hot, sultry weather.

Dog Days was popularly believed to be an evil time “The 
Sea boiled, the Wine turned sour, Dogs grew mad, and all 
other creatures became languid; causing to man, among 
other diseases, burning fevers, hysterics, and phrensies.”

In Ancient Rome, the Dog Days ran from June 24th 
through August 24th, or , alternatively, from July 23 through 
August 23rd.  In many European cultures (German, French, 
Italian) this period is still said to be the time of the Dog Days.

The Old Farmer’s Almanac lists the traditional period of 
the Dog Days as the 40 days beginning July 3rd and ending 
August 11th, coinciding with the ancient  helical (at sunrise) 
rising of the Dog Star, Sirius.  These are the days of the 
year with the least rainfall in the Northern Hemisphere.  
(Wikipedia)

Now that I’ve bored you, let’s see what is new in the area.  
Bill Johnson’s Big Apple Restaurant on Main Street closed 
in June. Our own John’s Villa will be closed for the month of 
August but will REOPEN SEPTEMBER 2ND, the day after 
Labor Day. 

Mesa Sports Grill has newly remodeled and reopened.  It 
is located at 4545  E. McKellips Road.  The Detroit Coney 
Grill has opened at 930 W. Broadway in Tempe, specializing 
in coney hot dogs and burgers.  Tokyo Joe’s has opened at 
1935 S. Val Vista Drive in Mesa.  The fi rst of the chain is 
outside of Colorado.  Lastly, Loreto’s Taco’s & Mexican 
Food has opened at 6150 Main Street, Suite 105, in Mesa.

If you have grandchildren visiting this summer and want 
to take them to the pool, you know you can take them to 
the Shepherd Aquatic Complex at 1407 N. Alta Mesa Drive 
between the hours of 1:00 – 6:00 PM Monday and Saturday, 
and 1:00 – 7:00 PM Tuesday thru Friday and Mondays are 
50% off..  The cost is $2 for 17 and younger and $4 for 
adults.  They have water slides, diving boards and lap pools.  

They have food and drinks available for purchase.
The old Goodwill store on the south side of Main Street at 

63rd Street, which has been vacant for several years, is opening 
as an Antique Mall.  They are, in fact, looking for vendors, so if 
you have some antiques lying around and you are interested in 
selling them, you might want to contact them.  The Red Rooster 
Consignment and Furniture Store has opened at 5950 Southern 
Avenue, opposite the entrance to Leisure World.  Check them out.

Golf Poem
In my hand I hold a ball,

White and dimpled, rather small.
Oh, how bland it does appear,

This harmless looking little sphere.
By its size I could not guess,

The awesome strength it does possess.
But since I fell beneath its spell,

I’ve wandered through the fi res of hell.
My life has not been quite the same,

Since I chose to play this stupid game.
It rules my mind for hours on end,
A fortune it has made me spend.

It has made me yell, curse and cry.
I hate myself and want to die.
It promises a thing called par,
If I can hit it straight and far...

To master such a tiny ball,
should not be very hard at all.

But my desires the ball refuses,
And does exactly as it chooses.

It hooks and slices, dribbles and dies,
And even disappears before my eyes.

Often it will have a whim,
To hit a tree or take a swim.

With miles of grass on which to land,
It fi nds a tiny patch of sand.

Then has me offering up my soul,
If only it would fi nd the hole.

Its made me whimper like a pup,
And swear that I will give it up...

And take to drink to ease my sorrow,
But the ball knows..I.’ll be back tomorrow.

A recent study found the average golfer walks about 900 
miles a year.  Another study found golfers drink, an average, 22 
gallons of alcohol a year.  That means, on the average, golfers 
get about 41 miles to the gallon.  Kind of makes you proud.  I 
almost feel like a hybrid...
Author Unknown; copied from Internet

 New Residents Are
Welcomed into Dreamland

by Cyn Munday
The Welcoming Committee would like to take this time to welcome all the new residents to Dreamland Villa.  Our 

community is always looking for new folks to participate in the various club activities we have to offer as well as 
appreciating the opportunity of making new friends!

There will be an offi cial invitation sent out periodically for a gathering to give us a chance to meet and share 
information about our community.

Dreamland Villa Community Club relies on income from memberships to maintain all the facilities and services.   If 
you aren’t a club member yet, come by the offi ce to learn more and be sure to check out our website at http://www.
dreamlandvilla.org

Welcome and we look forward to seeing you in and around the Villa!
New residents for the month of June 2014 are:
Diana Celeste *
Michael & Mary Epperson
Gordon & Betty Johnson
Anne Kelleher & Denise Kelleher (daughter)
Kurt & Donna May*
David Miczek
Shirley Shoemaker
*new club member
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Our Thanks to the Summer Seniors
(480) 985-2133

480-832-7600 

 

Saluting the Summer Seniors

Free Hearing Test

480-807-6335

Discount Tire
Our Thanks to Our Summer Seniors

480-832-7323

MOVING
MESA, ARIZONA

Gary Johnson
Rob Johnson

(480) 830-8253

ROB & GARY’S
Licensed Insured

Call Us About Our Adult Swimmates FAST SIGNS
Saluting Our Seniors

480-854-7400

Summer Seniors

BOXES AVAILABLE

FULL SERVICE MOVING & PACKING SERVICES

480-804-0900
(480) 981-0098

www.good-sam.com

MESA GOOD
SHEPHERD Customer Service Geared Towards Retirement Communities

We Do Repairs, Sales ,and Rentals
480-807-2844
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Clubs

Associate Broker 

Cell: 480.510.9382 
Janethsmove@live.com 

 

Access our listings and search the MLS at www.Farnsworth-Ricks.com 

Wet Paint
by Alicia Short, photos by Glynn Short

Ceramic Chaos
by Teena Baker

I am enjoying the summer in Sedona.  I have to apologize 
that I missed last month’s Citizen article.  We were getting 
settled in here and it really slipped my mind. 

The last article had the second place winners, so now it’s 
time from the 3rd place winners to be recognized. 

Beginner Category: 3rd place winner is, “John,”  by Lore 
Lee Jenson. In the Intermediate Category: 3rd  place went to 
Russell Mathias for “Saguaro at Saguaro.”  In the Advanced 
Oils Category the 3rd place winner is  “Encampment,” by 
Carol Morrow.  The 3rd  place winner in the Advanced 
Watercolor Category is “My Gala Apples,” by Patricia 

Eagan. 
In the Advanced Mixed Media/Other Category, the 3rd 

place winner went to Jill Holleque for “Many Moons Ago.” 
In the Advanced Acrylic Category, 3rd Place winner is 
“Church and Flowers,” by Donna Kunkel. In the Portraits 
Category 3rd place went to Ramona Beringer for “Taryl,”   In 
the Semi-Pro Category, the winner is:“Montana Elk” by Ila 
Wandtke.   

You can see all of the winners on the DVCC website. Go 
to www.dreamlandvilla.org.

For those of you interested in painting next season, 

registration day will be October 31st.   For those of you signed 
up on the new DVCC Neighborhood email notice system, 
I’ll be putting an announcement on about the classes that will 
be offered as well as on the website and in the October issue 
of the Citizen. 

Greetings!
So the “dry heat” has fi nally hit us!  We 

hope you are fi nding solace in the shade, 
pool or wherever keeps you cool and 
happy!  These “DOG DAYS of SUMMER” 
will be here for another month to six 
weeks.  Everyone knows that the “dog days 
of summer” occur during the hottest and 
muggiest part of the season.  The dog days 
of summer is that period between early July 
and early September when the hot sultry 
weather of summer usually occurs in the 
northern hemisphere.  It is a well-known 
period of stagnation or inactivity.

Just a reminder to those of you who have 
been coming to the shop on Wednesday 
afternoons.  The shop will not be open 
and available for the month of August.  
Maintenance has need of the room in 
which to do work.  The shop will reopen 
on September 2 at 9:00 AM.  See you then.

Let’s give Pat Shirey a big THANK YOU 

for agreeing to be monitor during the month 
of July. And the fi nal Thank You goes to the 
fi ve monitors who work Ceramic Chaos 
each and every week.  If not for them 
helping the teachers out, we would be in big 
trouble.  So thank you Carmen, Dee, June, 
Loretta and Pat who fi lls in where needed.

Mary Anne Glauner and I, along with 
our husbands, will be driving to Laughlin, 
Nevada, for a weekend of classes.  This 
is where we are taught how to use new 
products and to learn new ideas that we 
bring back to Ceramic Chaos to teach 
our people.  It is a lot of fun and a lot of 
learning in three days time. Of course, that 
doesn’t count the time that the four of us 
are wondering around (supposedly) looking 
for the classrooms and the ONE-ARMED 
bandit grabs hold of us and just twists our 
arms until we start dropping money into 
their pockets.!!!!  Talk about being tired.  
Man, oh, Man!!!!
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Club/Sports

Lowest Prices & Unmatched Value!

Call for Details!       
888-817-9538

Rose Parade 
& Los Angeles Tour

5 days from $699*  
Departs December 29, 2014.  Fly into the 
“City of Angels” and enjoy a full city tour of 

Los Angeles, 
including 
Hollywood and 
Beverly Hills.  
See famous 
Grauman’s 
Chinese Theatre, 
the Hollywood 
Walk of Fame 
and where 
the stars shop 

on Rodeo Drive.  Attend YMT’s own VIP 
presentation on the Rose Parade, plus an 
exclusive, pre-parade, after public hours, float 
building and viewing at the Rosemont Pavilion 
with included dinner.  Then on 
Thursday, January 1, 2015, 
observe the 126th Rose 
Parade from your reserved 
YMT grand stand seats!

*PPDO.  Plus $159 tax/service/government fees.  Add-on airfare available.  

Act Now!  Space Reserves Quickly!

 Photography Club
by Dave and Becky DeFord

Club members, our fi rst meeting for the 
fall will be September 15 at 10:00 AM in 
the Art Room (#5).  Remember to bring 
pictures of monuments, statues, sunrises 
and sunsets you’ve had the opportunity 
to take throughout the summer.  We will 
view these for comments and critique.

We have some exciting plans and new ideas for this 
coming season and look forward to seeing everyone.  One 
of the things we are looking at is more classroom instruction 
time, using the video lessons purchased last year.  We have 
had opportunity to view a couple of lessons and believe this 
will be a valuable help to all our members regardless of 
photography experience.  These videos begin with the basics 
such as necessary equipment, lighting, and composition.  
You do not need a high end or expensive camera to begin 
taking good pictures.  This is a good opportunity for anyone 
wanting to learn and expand their photography skills.  Get 
in on the very fi rst class.  The club is open to all members 
of Dreamland Villa.  Club dues for a year are $15.00 single, 
$20.00 couple.

We will be discussing monthly themes and fi eld trips for 
the year.  Join us for an enjoyable time beginning September 
15 and don’t forget to bring your pictures.  Contact Dave 
DeFord at 480-980-56233 or Becky DeFord at 480-980-
4997 for more information.

Quilting Club
by Becky Lamson

Pictured this month is a the Shoo Fly quilt on the 
Longarm machine.  This  top was constructed  as a group 
project with all members present helping with some part 
of the  process.

In July we had several quilt kits to work on during our 
meetings. The pieces were cut out so we could get to the 
sewing and ironing during the meeting.

We continue in August  and through September  to meet 
on the second and fourth Thursdays of the month from 
1:00 PM to 3:00 PM at Read Hall.  New and prospective 
members are always welcome at our meetings.  If you 
desire bring along an item for show and tell. 

We welcome your unused quilting fabric and batting.  
You can contact Becky Lamson at (480) 202-7003, and 
she will arrange a time to pick it up or you may drop it off 
during our quilt meetings at Read Hall on the second or 
fourth Thursday afternoon.  

Quilters’ quote of the month:  A quilt is a treasure which 
follows its owner everywhere.

Dreamland Tuesday 
Bowling League

by Ray Zabel
Our bowling group bowls at the AMF Bowling Lanes at 

Gilbert and Southern at 12:30 PM where we start warm up 
bowling and at 12:45 PM we start bowling for real.

This bowling is individual bowling with friends or soon to 
be friends.  We bowl three games and total the score of the 
three games plus handicap to equalize each bowler. The top 
30 percent receives some money back.  It is a great time no 
matter what. 

Some splits pick up:
Ray Zabel 5-7; Jordan Barthel 5-10, 2-7; Linda Sandell 

5-8-10; Vonita Hinton 4-7-10, 4-7-10;  Rod bilodeau 6-5; 
Dorothy Roslan 6-7-10, 2-4-10; Nancy Cole 9-10,

Some of the series score for last month:
Andy Black 6654; Dan Jenkins 650;  Ida Asher 634; Harry 

Cole 654; Nancy Cole 643; Chet Rolly 690, 646; Jordan 
Barthel 623; Helen Husong 621; Beth Bartlett 695; Richard 
Lower 680, 653; Ruth Merklin 614; Pam Keller 611; Linda 
bilodeau 654; Ed Lockhard 663; Bob Conger 665; Mary Kirk 
662, 612; Max Katz 626;  Vonita Hinton 639; Colin Walsh 
663, 639, 698;  634; Carolyn Morrow 637; Cathy Rexford 
674; Darlene Poynter 633; Russ Poynter 638; Dee Barkman 
635; Jack Cregar 677; Maggie Otton 636; John Bubnick 681; 
Linda Sandell 649; Paul Rife 710, 633; Steve Duncan 757; 
Dorothy Roslan 681; Ray Roslan 659; Coy Swanger 746; 
and Ray Zabel 643.

Just come and bowl and have a great time with some very 
enjoyable people.  If you should need more information, call 
Jan Zabel at 480-396-4136.

Dreamland Villa 
Men’s Golf League

by Ray Zabel
I sure miss that old golf course.  I wish I was a magician 

and could turn back the clock  like before Ross Farnsworth 
passed and got him to let Dreamland have the Dreamland 
golf course like when we got the Easement.  Since I can’t 
turn back the clock life is the way it is.   

Viewpoint just off University toward Apache Junction has 
a nine hole course, a really nice course and it has been set up 
for us to play on Saturday starting next winter.  I will let you 
know the details as they become available.

This summer we have been playing two courses.  
Viewpoint’s nine hole executive course is a 
little longer then the Dreamland course and 
it is really well kept.  The cost to play 
this summer at Viewpoint including a 
cart is $15.00.  Another nice course to 
play this summer is Apache Wells, 18 
holes and 5746 yard from the white.   This 
course is in excellent shape and the cost is 
$15.00 including lunch which is a hot dog, 
chips and a drink.

I will do my best to keep all 
interested to you all up to date. Dreamland Computer Club

by Kay Hawbaker     

Singles Club
 by Lois DeLong

It was a quiet month in Lake Wobegon..... oops, 
Dreamland Villa.  Many of our members are on trips to 
parts north, south, east and west.  However, we had our 
usual successful potluck with an abundance of good food 
and good company.  For our dining pleasure in July we 
enjoyed breakfast at Cracker’s, lunch at Madison’s, and 
dinner at Chili’s.  Our August potluck will be August 5 
at Read Hall at 6:00 PM. Our meetings will be August 
13 and 27 at Read Hall, 9:30 AM. Visitors are welcome, 
come out and join the group.   

It is with a heavy heart that I write 
about the passing of one of the original 
Charter members of the Dreamland 
Computer Club which was organized in 
October 1995.  Donna Hanson passed 
on Saturday, June 21, 2014.  She was 
born in August of 1927.  and was eighty-
six years old.  She and her husband, 
Howard, moved to Dreamland in the 
early nineties. 

In 1997 Donna served as secretary 
of the club for two years.  She also 
served as president in 1999.  She was 
instrumental  in organizing some of 
the potlucks in those early years.  And 
more recently she and Howard were 
regulars at the Golden Corral brunches 
on the third Thursday of every month.  

She referred to herself as a 
genealogist since 1976 and she actively  
facilitated the club’s Genealogy 
Program as the computer became so 
vital in doing family search. Early on 

those searches meant trips to the Mesa 
Family Search Center, but as more and 
more information became available 
online, it began a continuing computer 
class for members to continue learning 
about what was available.  Members 
were helping members as they did from 
the start of the club.

It was only at the beginning of 
this year, when Donna’s health 
became a concern, that she gave up 
her writing for the Citizen.  She was 
such a wonderful ambassador for 
the club.  She encouraged members 
to get involved with activities of the 
club.  It was part of her job as a Travel 
Agent for Air Jet Travel in Janesville, 
Wisconsin, to welcome people and to 
pass on wonderful bits of information.  
She was a natural using these skills in 
the club.  She will be missed.  Many of 
us thought of her as a friend. She was 
like the glue that held us all together.
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1. Arrange for your mail and regular deliveries to 
be stopped or forwarded. Do this at least ten days 
before the effective date.

2. Notify your telephone, Internet service provider or 
satellite TV provider to put your service on hold.

3. Notify any newspapers when you will stop delivery 
and when to resume.

4. If you live in an area with an HOA, notify them of 
your departure date and when you’ll be back.

5. See if there are any local vacation watch programs 
offered by either your HOA, your local community 
or your local police department.

6. Arrange for storage of valuables that you won’t 
be taking with you. For instance, store jewelry or 
important documents in a safe deposit box.

7. Coordinate emptying of refrigerator with trash and 
recycling pickup. Start eating up the leftovers and 
cleaning out the refrigerator.

8. Speaking of trash, start trimming trees and bushes 
in the yard so you can have that trash picked up 
before you leave.

9. Remove any standing water ( pools, buckets, bird 
baths, etc.) from the yard. If you have a fountain, 
either empty it and turn it off or leave the water 
circulating to avoid mosquito problems.

Our team of experienced, professional agents at 
FARNSWORTH-RICKS MANAGEMENT AND REALTY 
are here for ALL your real estate needs, give us a call today!

Recent Sales in Dreamland Villa:

Information deemed accurate at the time of printing, but not guaranteed. Office: (480) 641-1117

Pending Sales in Dreamland Villa:

Do you plan on leaving for a few weeks or even the whole summer? Here are some tips for preparing 
your home for your absence. Some items on your checklist take a bit longer than others. A week or two weeks before 

your departure date you should consider any of these items that need your attention.

We 
NEED 

Listings!

New Listings in Dreamland Villa:

Sunshine Clean Up Crew
FREE ESTIMATES 480 818 0315

Bush, Cactus, Palm & Tree Trimming or Removal
Drip System Installation & Repair
Landscape Maintenance – Lawn Care
Trash & Debris Removal
Weed Control

Monthly, Bi monthly & Weekly Services
Experienced & Specialize in Adult Communities

Sherry Brown Owner & Manager
Sunshineclnupcrew@hotmail.com ROC # 232595

Cleaning Services

CARPET CLEANING 
Fast Drying and Residue 

Free! Much Better Than 
Steam!

Vac, pre-treat, scrub, 
thoroughly clean, rinse and 
vac. Open areas Only $20 
to $25 per room!  Owner/
operator 30+ yrs. Dennis 
Coats 480-354-0866.

Aloha 480-452-2667 
Truck mounted carpet, tile/

grout & upholstery cleaning. 
Homes & offi ces, reasonable 

prices, seven days a week, 
no extra charges. 11CR 

certifi ed cleaner.

Windows Squeegee Clean: 
No puddles-no mess-24 
hr service. You will be 

delighted-guaranteed. We 
clean sun screens, rain 

gutters, ceiling fans, light 
fi xtures & more. We repair/
replace sun screens and do 
power washing. Call Rich 

480-205-2082.

House Cleaning & 
Windows Honest, 

dependable and reasonable. 
10+ years experience. Ref. 

Roxie 964-0922.

Caroline’s Cleaning 
Service

Free estimates, weekly, bi-
weekly, monthly. Licensed, 

references. I provide all 
cleaning equipment and 

supplies. I have been 
cleaning houses and 

commercial offi ces since 
2008. Call 480-208-0031.

Arizona Winter Nest LLC
Residential and vacation 
home cleaning. Trusted 

service, competitive rates. 
References available. Fully 

insured and bonded. Call for a 
free estimate. 480-208-5139. 

www.azwinternest.com

Home Services

Andy’s Handyman Service
Fast, Friendly, Dependable, 

No Job Too Small. Plumbing, 
electrical, interior painting, 

doors, locks, fi xtures, 
drywall, stucco, masonry, 
concrete, fencing. For free 

estimate call 602-828-0245. 
Bonded and Insured.

B&B Maintenance Repair 
More than just a Handyman! 
Residential & Commercial. 

Electrical, Plumbing, 
General Maintenance, 

Interior Painting, Ceiling 
Fans, Security Lighting & 

Doors, Carpentry, Hot Water 
Tanks, Drip and Sprinkler 
Systems and Evaporative 

Coolers. Affordable, License 
ROC #198734 and Insured. 

Mesa resident over 30 
years experience. Work 

guaranteed, friendly, clean 
and professional Call Buddy 
at 480-352-9677. Small Jobs 
Welcome. Call with questions 

about your type of small 
repairs that you’re not sure of. 

Home Remodeling and 
Rain Gutter Specialist
AZ Rooms, Dual Pane, 
Replacement Windows,

Aluminum & Vinyl 
Siding & Trim, Seamless 

Raingutters-30colors. 
Very Reliable-Licensed 

& Bonded. LIC #114475 
George – 480-820-8711 

We love small jobs.

Ludwig the Handyman 
Licensed, Bonded, German 

craftsmanship, over 25 
years; rebuild, remodel, 

roofi ng, carpentry, concrete, 
plumbing, painting, tile 

work.  480-288-1685 or cell 
480-225-8793. 

Mazon’s Air Conditioning 
& Heating Service Only 

$18.95 for a complete A/C 
system check-up. Includes 
20 point check plus service 

complete unit. Expert 
service and repairs or unit 
replacement. Licensed & 
Bonded. 480-966-7794 or 

602-579-1012.

Mazon’s Plumbing Expert 
service and repairs. Free 
water heater inspections. 

All plumbing repairs. Sewer 
and drains unclogged. Water 

heaters, faucets, garbage 
disposals, toilets, water leaks. 

Licensed & Bonded. 
480-966-7794 or
602-579-1012.

Garage, Patio & Driveway 
Coatings Epoxy, Flagstone 
and Chip Coatings. Ugly 
concrete? We can fi x that! 
A+ BBB Member ROC 

165692.  Family Owned and 
Operated since 2011. www.
AmazonCoatings.com Free 

Estimate 480-890-1141.

Pain  ng

MCCARTY PAINTING 
SERVICES. Professional 

quality work with outstanding 
customer satisfaction since 
1984. Trust your interior 
or exterior painting needs 
to someone who cares. 

Free Estimates and Color 
Consultation. Call Loren, 
owner at 480-985-2754 or 
602-397-0158. Licensed-
Bonded-Insured. Your 

satisfaction begins with 
our integrity.

Robak Painting LLC Paint 
exterior, interior. Small jobs 
welcomed. Paint popcorn 

ceilings, block walls, drywall 
repair, wallpaper removal, 
epoxy garage fl oor. Free 

window washing with any 
complete exterior or interior 
paint job. Senior discount. 

Call Frank 480-981-6868 cell 
480-586-1090. Lic #ROC 
104337 Bonded & Insured. 
Visa accepted. Farnsworth 

resident.

Landscaping

Designing Arizona 
Landscape Specializing in 
complete desert landscape 
and sprinkler install/repair, 

trimming, blowing, removal, 
rock, lighting. Low Prices for 
Seniors. Accredited member 

of The Better Business 
Bureau. Perfect record with 

the Arizona Registrar of 
Contractors. Arizona License 
#243110. Bonded & Insured.
Free estimates: 480-380-9966. 

Urgent Affordable Tree and 
Total Clean-up Service: We 
do all trees, trim, removal, 

prune, top, shape, haul away, 
clean-up, weeds, anything. 
You name it! Do it today! 

Vuna 480-600-7357.

Sprinkler Repair 

Full Service Irrigation 
Repair and Installation Drip 

system specialists, valves, 
timers, leaks, seasonal system 
checks, 2 year warranty, free 

estimates. ROC#243662. 
Licensed-Bonded-Insured. 

www.ifi xsprinklers.com Mike 
480-233-1009.

Designing Arizona 
Landscape Specializing 
in all phases of Sprinkler 

Repair, PVC, Drip Systems, 
Trouble Shooting. Low 

prices for Seniors. Accredited 
member of The Better 

Business Bureau.  Perfect 
record with the Arizona 
Registrar of Contractors. 

Arizona License #243110. 
Bonded & Insured. Free 

Estimates: 480-380-9966.  

Computer Services

A+ Computer Services. PC/
Wireless Network Setup, 
Troubleshooting/Fix, PC 
Optimization/Clean-up, 

Virus and Spyware Removal, 
Tutoring-Windows, iPad, 

iPhone, etc. Very Reasonable 
Rates. A+ Certifi ed PC 
Technician. Call Marc

480-277-1313.

Now offering remote support 
and repair. Serving Online 
Senior Computer Repair. 
Serving seniors since 2000. 

Over 8,000 happy customers. 
New computer/printer setup 

& repair. Virus/spyware 
removal. 7435 E. Main St. 

480-218-4960. 

Miscellaneous

MARY KAY...The best 
in skin care. Are you 

looking for a dependable, 
friendly consultant that 
delivers for free! Call 
480-699-6679, e-mail 

PeneMathisonmk4u@Mary 
Kay.com or check out my 
website MaryKay.com/

penemathisonmk4u. “You 
will love the way you look!”  
Pene Mathison, Independent 

Beauty Consultant.

Diversity Singles Club (age 
60 plus) meets Mondays, 8 
a.m. at the Golden Corral in 
Mesa for breakfast. Weekly 

activities. Newcomers 
welcome!

Classiϐied
Ads

Cost for a 
classified ad is 

$15 for 30 words 
or less.  Add a 

box for only $3.
Ads are to be 
submitted in 
writing via 
e-mail, fax,

or U.S. mail.
ads@millermediaservices.com

Mail to: PO Box 
31533, Mesa, AZ 

85275
Fax: 480-347-9167 or 

Questions call: 
480-361-4431

(480) 641-3000
AZ Attorney 32 Years  CPA 40 Years
Evening & Weekend Appointments

ATTN: 99% of you do not understand 
or have correct Estate Plan Documents. 
Probate Avoidance-Without a Trust-New 
Arizona Laws-What Attorneys don’t 

want you to know. Living Trusts-Wills-
Power of Attorney. 
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DREAMLAND VILLA COMMUNITY CLUB, INC
320 N. 55th Place, Mesa, AZ 85205 • Tel: 480-832-3461 
• Fax: 480-832-7585 • Website: www.dreamlandvilla.org

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President Patty Thorpe Lyle Wood John Pawloski

Vice President Harry Cole          Cindy Munday Rev. John Sabbagh

Secretary Carol Cooper Larry Wilkins Earl Munday

Treasurer Lane Allen 

Assistant Treasurer Sara D’Spain 

Calendar notices or dates are the 
responsibility of the leaders of each 

group.  Deadline notice is due to 
the office by the 5th of each month.

STAFF
Jackie Young, Administrative Offi ce Manager

Brian Stanfi ll, Maintenance Foreman

 31

6:00PM Singles Potluck R 6:00PM Dive In   Read Pool

6:00PM Line Dance Lessons R 1:00 PM Quilters Club R

Farnsworth  Pool Closed 6:00PM Line Dance Lessons R 6:00PM Potluck R

Read Hall Pool Closed 6:00PM Line Dance Lessons R 9:30 AM Singles Meeting R 1:00 PM Quilters Club R

7:30 Pickleball R-O
8:30 Aquacize R-O
8:00 Lapidary R-6
  By appointment
9:00 Help Service HS
9:00 Woodshop R-10

1:00 Card Hand and Foot R
7:00     Cribbage R

7:30 Pickleball R-O
8:30 Aquacize R-O
8:00 Lapidary R-6
9:00 Woodshop R-10
9:00 Help Services H-S
9:00 Computer Club R-9

6:00    Singles Potluck R    
  1st Tues of Month
6:00 Line dancing R    
  2nd,3rd,4th Tues. of Month

Wednesday AM
7:30 Pickleball R-O
8:30 Aquacize R-O
8:00 Lapidary R-6  
9:00 Help Services H-S
9:00 Woodshop R-10
9:30 Singles Meet R         
  2nd & 4th Wednesday
10:00 Library L

1:00 Whist & Euchre R             
 7:00 Bridge R

7:30 Pickleball R-O
8:00 Lapidary R-6 
9:00 Woodshop R-10
9:00 Help Service HS
9:00 Computer Club R-9

1:00 Quilters R       
  2nd & 4th  Thursday

7:30 Pickleball R-O
8:30    Aquacize R-O
9:00    Help  Service H-S

Friday PM

1:00 Canasta & Bridge R  
7:00 “500” R

7:30 Coffee Social R
  2nd & 4th Saturday 
9:00 Help Services H-S
9:00 Q&A Computer Club R-9
10:00 Library L      
  1st & 3rd Saturday


